
BOARD BRIEFS 
Board Briefs is taken from the minutes of the Board of Directors 

meeting on March 31,2011 . 
Membership Count: The Membership Count was 4, 782 as of 

February 28, 2011. 
Finance: The Board accepted the SAS No. 1141etter and annual 

audit report from KMH, LLC. Significant estimates noted during the 
audit include the Kalanianaole Property fair value estimate and the 
unfunded pension liability ... The Board approved the 
recommendation of a contribution to the Club's defined benefit 
plan totaling $348,000 for the 2011 plan year. 

Persona Non Grata: The Board approved this list. In addition, 
the criterion (convicted felon) for "persona non grata" designation 
as stated in Board Policy 2.3.7 was discussed. 

Vice President of Activities: Mr. Gilley hand delivered a letter to 
Mayor Carlisle on April1, 2011 outlining a proposal that will allow 
both Outrigger and Lokahi Canoe Clubs to store their canoes at the 
Natatorium during the paddling season (May through September). 
The reason for this request is so that the youth programs can 
practice off the beach rather than the Ala Wai which poses 
safety/health concerns because of the pollution and resulting staph 
infections ... OCC is one of eight sponsors for the 25th National 
Veterans Golden Age Games scheduled for May 28-29 at the Hilton 
Hawaiian Village. Aka Hemmings is assisting with the outrigger 
canoe paddling exhibition. OCC member volunteers are needed 

ODKF: Plans are underway for The Watermen's Banquet to be 
held at the Hilton Hawaiian Village this year. Last year's event at 
OCC was a success, but the event has grown and they need a larger 
venue. 

Financial Statement: In February, Net Income loss from 
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Clubhouse Operations was $18,414. Combine the net income and 
expenses and there is a Clubhouse loss of $254,141. There was a 
combined Food & Beverage net loss, with the mini-charge, of $7,178. 

Buildings & Grounds: Preliminary legal opinion regarding ADA 
guidelines suggests that OCC would be exempt because it is a private 
club status. 

House: An OCC Wine Club is being formed. Each Wine Club 
member will receive a membership card and a wine key. There is a 
one time registration fee of $10 and each event is priced at $20 for 
Wine Club members and $30 for their guests. 

Athletics: Jen Bossert will serve as Club Captain for 2011-2012. 
Traci Phillips has agreed to be Head Canoe Racing Coach for the 
women and Steve Scott for the men. John Puakea will support them 
and has offered to coach the women's long distance crews. 

Public Relations: Feedback f rom the new member orientation 
has been positive. 

Civil Unions/OCC Spouse Privileges: Governor Neil Abercrombie 
signed into law on February 23, 2011 Senate Bill SB 232 relating to 
civil unions. Section 11 of the law states; "a party to a civil union 
shall be included in any definition or use of terms "spouse", 
"family", "immediate family", "dependent", "next of kin", and 
other terms that denote the spousal relationship, as those terms are 
used throughout the laws of the State. Discussion followed. It was 
the decision of the Board that in light of this law, a party to a civil 
union will have the same rights and benefits and be subject to the 
same restrictions that are applicable to any other spouse under the 
Club's Bylaws. In add ition, Nonresident member spouses wi ll be 
addressed in the same way. 
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